

The Corporation of the Town of Fort Erie By-law 77-2025

Being a By-law to Authorize Amending the Chief Administrative Officer's Employment Agreement

Whereas By-law 43-2022 was passed by the Municipal Council of the Town of Fort Erie on April 25, 2022, to appoint Chris McQueen as Chief Administrative Officer and Deputy Clerk for the Town of Fort Erie and to authorize entry into an employment agreement; and

Whereas at the Closed Session meeting held on July 7, 2025, Council directed Staff to amend the employment agreement with Chris McQueen; and

Whereas it is deemed desirable to enter into an amending Employment Agreement with Chris McQueen;

Now therefore, the Municipal Council of The Corporation of the Town of Fort Erie enacts as follows:

- **1. That** the Mayor and Clerk are authorized and directed to execute an amending Employment Agreement with Chris McQueen and to affix the corporate seal thereto.
- 2. That the Clerk of the Town is authorized to affect any minor modifications, corrections or omissions, solely of an administrative, numerical, grammatical, semantical or descriptive nature to this by-law or its schedules after the passage of this by-law.

Read a first, second and third time and finally passed this 25th day of August 2025.